[image: image1.jpg]


Weekly Newsletter

W.B. 15.4.24
This week:

This week in English the children have started their next story writing focus. We began by reading a WAGOLL (what a good one looks like) story and discussing the characters and setting. We learned more about the characters using ‘hot seating’. This is where someone pretended to be one of the characters from the story and we asked them questions to find out more. This prepared us for our next lesson which was acting out the story as it allowed us to think about how the different characters may be feeling and express their speech/actions appropriately. Later in the week, we moved onto analysing our story where we identified story language, past tense words, coordinating conjunctions, subordinating conjunctions, expanded noun phrases, ambitious words, punctuation (including capital letters, full stops, question marks, exclamation marks, commas and apostrophes) and purpose and audience.
Can your child name some ‘past tense’ words (e.g. were, snapped, continued)?

Can your child tell you some different pieces of story language (e.g. Once upon a time/ In a land far away…)?
As part of Maths this week, the children have continued their work on the partitioning and recombining method to help them solve addition and subtraction calculations. The children have become confident with this method and as a result have been able to apply their understanding of this method to solve word problems. 

Partition means to break apart. E.g – 24 partitioned would be 20 and 4.

Recombine means to put back together. E.g- If we were to recombine 40 and 1, it would be 41.

The children have also used their understanding of this to help them solve a three-step calculation. Children have been encouraged to spot the addition they can see to then help them work out the missing number in the 3-step calculation. 

[image: image2.png]___+ 24 + 18 =TI

24 + 18 = 42
20 + 10 = 30
L+ 8 =12

30 + 12 = 42




Our topic this half-term is ‘Enchanted Woodland. As part of topic lessons, the children have started their Art learning. We have begun this topic learning about printing. Firstly, the children created a mono-print. For this, we went out into the playground to collect some leaves. We then used these leaves to make a print using paint and sponges. 


Can your child tell you the steps they took to create their mono-print?

After creating colourful mono-prints, the children then created a thumb pot out of clay. To make it, we had to create a ball, create an opening, pinch the pot and the smooth it out to make a pot. Some children then stuck a handle on using water.
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  Can your child tell you the techniques they used to create their thumb pot?

Reminders:
 Class 7 PE days are Monday and Tuesday.

Class 8 PE days are Monday and Tuesday.

Attendance for KS1:

Class 7 –  0%

Class 8 – 0%

Homework

Homework will mainly be handed out on a Wednesday. On the odd occasion it may be on a different day due to timetable changes. Please return homework on a Monday. Handing it on a Monday gives you the opportunity before the weekend to ask the teacher any questions so that you are clear of how to support your child if unsure. There is a tray in each class where the homework needs to be returned. Please ask the teacher where this tray is if unsure. 

 Spellings

Spellings are handed out each Thursday and your child will be tested on these spellings the following Thursday. Children will receive a list of spellings to practise each week. In addition to the spellings, children will be tested on a sentence containing the words. However, the sentence will not be sent home. This is to see if they can apply the spelling currently within their writing. Can you get your child to practise applying the words by creating their very own sentences? 

Reading Diaries

Children in KS1 have all been provided with a Home Reading Diary. Please fill this in daily based on your child reading a couple of pages of a book or a whole book. Please return the Reading Diary to school each day and leave it in the designated classroom tray.  There are books situated in the classroom for your child to take home daily. Reading is extremely important to your child’s development so we really encourage your child to read a book or pages of a book daily. If you are unsure of your child’s reading book colour then please ask your teacher. 

Thank you 

Miss Bamford & Miss Payne

